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The consultation findings were shared by Sustrans with St Helens 

Borough Council in July 2023, with officers reviewing the feedback 

and prioritising the list of proposed infrastructure improvements 

requested by the local community within the allocated budget. 

Draft Design



Summary of neighbourhood proposals
Ranked in order of net support*



You said – We listened

We listened: 

1

2

3

4

5

Controlled Crossings

Footway Improvements 

Junction Improvements 

Green Space Improvements

New Paths through the Park

6 Traffic Calming Measures

You said: 

A signalised puffin crossing on Duke Street, to the west of Hamer Street

Pedestrian accessibility improvements across a West-East corridor from 

Bishop Road to North Road, with the inclusion of dropped kerbs

Raised junction tables incorporating uncontrolled at-level pedestrian 

crossing facilities. These also act as vertical traffic calming features. The 

junction locations are Bishop Road/ Wynne Road, Wynne Road/ Cowley Hill 

Lane, Cowley Hill Lane/ Windle Street, Windle Street/ Stanhope Street/ 

Morello Close, Windle Street/ North Road/ Lord Street

A ‘Pocket Park’ at Cooper Street / Chapel Street with a new footway link 

between Cooper Street and Halefield Street, incorporating new seating 

provision, tree planting, bin storage, improved lighting, and cycle storage.

A new 3.5metre wide active travel route through the park providing a shared 

use footway and cycleway across Bishop Road Playing Fields, between 

Bishop Road and Elderflower Road. This will link the community to local 

primary schools and green amenities, with the incorporation of new seating 

provision, tree planting, bin storage, improved lighting, and cycle storage.



The Final Design

A signalised puffin crossing on Duke Street, to the 

west of Hamer Street

Pedestrian accessibility improvements across a West-

East corridor from Bishop Road to North Road, with 

the inclusion of dropped kerbs

Raised junction tables incorporating uncontrolled at-

level pedestrian crossing facilities. These also act as 

vertical traffic calming features. The junction 

locations are Bishop Road/ Wynne Road, Wynne 

Road/ Cowley Hill Lane, Cowley Hill Lane/ Windle 

Street, Windle Street/ Stanhope Street/ Morello 

Close, Windle Street/ North Road/ Lord Street

A ‘Pocket Park’ at Cooper Street / Chapel Street 

with a new footway link between Cooper Street and 

Halefield Street, incorporating new seating 

provision, tree planting, bin storage, improved 

lighting, and cycle storage

A new 3.5metre wide active travel route through 

the park providing a shared use footway and 

cycleway across Bishop Road Playing Fields, 

between Bishop Road and Elderflower Road. This 

will link the community to local primary schools and 

green amenities, with the incorporation of new 

seating provision, tree planting, bin storage, 

improved lighting, and cycle storage
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